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Dear Mr. Campbell and Mr. Tochen:

This is in reply to your March 7, 2019, letter to the National Transportation Safety Board
(NTSB) regarding the recently issued final report of our investigation of the July 2, 2017,
pipeline accident that occurred in Millersville, Pennsylvania, to which your client, Elster
Perfection, was a party.

Your letter states that Elster Perfection, a division of Elster American Meter Company
LLC, of which Honeywell International Inc. is the ultimate parent company, was “shocked” by
our issuance of the final accident report because you claim that we had broken promises made to
Elster Perfection. You further claim that the NTSB denied the company its rights as a party to the
investigation by failing to provide factual material to its party coordinator for review and
subsequently failing to establish a date for Elster Perfection’s party submission prior to
finalization of the report.

In fact, our representative, Mr. Roger Evans, worked with Elster Perfection’s party
representatives, Mr. Shawn Houlahan until November 16, 2018, and his replacement,
Mr. Wayne Bunting, from November 21, 2018, through February 28, 2019. On March 9, 2018,
Mr. Houlahan indicated that he had no comments to submit on a total of five Materials Laboratory
Factual Reports (report numbers 18-003 through 18-007)' that Mr. Evans had provided to him and
other party members on February 20, 2018, for review. On December 4, 2018, Mr. Bunting was
provided two additional factual reports for review: the Pipeline Operations/Integrity
Management Group Chairman’s Final Factual Report, and the Survival Factors Group
Chairman’s Final Factual Report, as well as Brief Report DCA17FP006 — Millersville Draft
Brief and the transcripts for all recorded interviews that had been conducted with UGI
employees, witnesses, response personnel, and contractors on the scene at the time of the
accident. Mr. Bunting was expected to provide Honeywell’s/Elster’s comments on all these
documents. Although an official date for submission was not specified in the e-mail, Mr. Evans
recalls that 10 calendar days—the customary allowance for reviewing factual and brief reports—

! Materials Laboratory Factual Report No. 18-003 dealt with documentation of the tee assembly from the accident;
No. 18-004 dealt with exemplar tee assemblies; No. 18-005 dealt with tee assembly from Firmstone Street that was
not related to the accident; No. 18-006 dealt with the riser and sewer pipe from the accident; and No. 18-007 dealt
with a main from a California accident that had a longitudinal crack adjacent to the cutter assembly.
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